July 8, 2020

To whom it may concern,

Here at Clearwater HCC we are closely monitoring our staff and your loved ones
regarding the ongoing Covid-19 pandemic. We would like to inform you that we have completed
our fourth baseline testing on 7/3/2020. From the testing of over 250 staff and residents, One
resident identified with a positive test result. We have not received results from all tests due to
the high volume of Covid-19 testing across the county. As results come into the facility, we are
following County Public Health guidelines to ensure safety of all staff and residents. Responsible
parties for resident’s will be notified immediately if a test returns with a positive result.

That one resident was moved to our Covid-19 wing and will continue to be monitored. We are
happy to report that we are continuing with our every shift monitoring of symptoms for all of our
residents. We will continue weekley testing for all staff and residents until further directed by
CDPH.

We share your concern but feel confident that we have taken the necessary measures to manage
the care of our patients and will do everything we can to prevent the spread of this virus to our
other residents, staff and community.

We are continuing to provide your loved ones with the care and assistance that they need and are
always happy to answer calls during this difficult time. Thank you for your patience and
understanding as we are all in it together.

Sincerely,
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rRonald Reyes
Administrator
rreyes@linkshealth.com





